RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE       




DIRECTORS OF THE
  



STRASBURG SANITATION AND WATER DISTRICT




HELD: Wednesday, September 13, 2023, at 7:00 P.M. at the  
TBK Bank Conference Room.  
Attendance
A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Strasburg Sanitation & Water District was called and held in accordance with the statutes of the State of Colorado.  The following Directors, having confirmed their continued qualification to serve on the Board, were in attendance: 


Thomas McChesney
   
Teresa Roy

Bob Yaich.
Director Sheila Cooper’s absence is excused.

Also present:  Harold Herrman, patron; Paul Grant, System Operator; Chad Lybarger, System Operator; Joel Nordloh, System Operator; Colin Mielke, District Attorney; and Tracy Griffin, Administrator.
Call to Order
Acting Board President Thomas McChesney noted that a quorum of the Board was present.  The Directors confirmed their continuing qualifications to serve. 

Disclosure Matters
The Board had been previously advised that pursuant to Colorado law, certain disclosures by the Board members might be required prior to taking official action at the meeting.  The Board then reviewed the agenda for the meeting, following which each Board member affirmed their conflicts of interest, stating the fact and summary nature of any matters, as required under Colorado law, to permit official action to be taken at the meeting.  The Board determined that the participation of the members present was necessary to obtain a quorum or otherwise enable the Board to act.
Agenda
Director McChesney entertained changes to the agenda and asked that Harold Herrman’s presence be acknowledged, stating that Mr. Herrman was there to observe while contemplating serving on the Board.  Motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the agenda.
Patrons to Address
None.
Operators Report
Plant Operator, Paul Grant, presented the Board with his written report.  He stated that there is standing water on the old preschool property and that it might be a problem with the sewer line not being capped properly that had been connected to the temporary building on the property.

Mr. Grant then spoke regarding the fire hydrant located near the proposed new SMPRD park.  It is leaking when in use and cannot be rebuilt so it needs to be replaced.  There also does not appear to be a curb stop for that hydrant and one will need to be installed.  Discussion was had and Ms. Griffin was asked to ask Doug Schwenke, District Engineer, his opinion regarding placement and size of a new fire hydrant and if the SMPRD proposed park will require a fire hydrant?


Mr. Grant then asked the Board if there had been any discussion regarding how long the Board plans to keep Headways Consultant LLC on as operator in charge.  He was informed there had been no discussion yet, but it would be discussed soon.


Chad Lybarger, Plant Operator, spoke to the Board regarding sewer line jetting, he stated the manhole near car wash had lots of sludge.  He was tasked with making sure the owners of the car wash were maintaining the grease pit correctly.  He further stated he was exercising fire hydrants.
Administrators Report
Ms. Griffin provided the Board with a written report.  She reported that Heritage Concrete began work on the tower foot remediation the morning after the last meeting but had not completed the work. 

Ms. Griffin then presented the Board with a Request for Comments from Adams County regarding a setback variance for the commercial building located at 56841 E Colfax Ave.  After discussion, Motion was made, seconded and with yeas by all, for Mr. Mielke to research the easement/plat in the alley behind the property and to respond to Adams County regarding Little Mario’s Setback Request.

Ms. Griffin informed the Board she will bring a draft 2024 Budget to next month’s meeting.  

Engineers Report 
Ms. Griffin presented the Board with documents from Doug Schwenke, District Engineer, regarding the SMPRD Proposed Park with Splash Pad.  She informed the Board that Mr. Schwenke plans to attend the next board meeting and asked that they review the documents and bring questions for Doug.
Legal Report
Mr. Mielke provided the Board with his status report.  He stated there were no updates.  
New Business
None.
Old Business     
None.
Minutes and Reports
The Board reviewed the minutes of the August 9, 2023, meeting.  Upon motion made, seconded and unanimously carried, the Board approved the minutes as presented.  After review and discussion, and upon motion made, seconded and unanimously carried, the Board approved the Directors, Past-Due and Financial Reports.
Executive Session
None.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Board and motion duly made, seconded, and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:45 PM.
_____________________________________________________
                                                 Secretary  
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